
 

 

September 1, 2023 
 
Via Email: (Karen.Shelton@vdh.virginia.gov) 
Karen Shelton, MD, FACOG 
State Health Commissioner 
Virginia Department of Health 
109 Governor Street, 13th Floor 
Richmond, VA 23210 
 
 Re: Letter of Intent – Batch Group D 
  Scott Wagner Integrated Medicine, LLC 
  Introduce MRI Service in Planning District 10 
 
Dear Dr. Shelton: 
 
 Pursuant to 12VAC5-220-180 of the Virginia Medical Care Facilities Certificate of Public 
Need (COPN) Rules and Regulations, please accept this letter as notification that Scott Wagner 
Integrated Medicine, LLC intends to file a COPN application in the Batch Group D cycle to 
introduce a Magnetic Resonance Imaging (“MRI”) service with one fixed unit at its existing 
facility located at 2109 India Road, Charlottesville, VA 22901, within Planning District 10. 
 
 Please forward the appropriate application materials to me at the following address: 
 

Elizabeth Coleman, Esq. 
Goodman Allen Donnelly 
428 McLaws Circle, Suite 200 
Williamsburg, VA 23185 
ecoleman@goodmanallen.com 

 
If you have any questions, please let me know. Thank you for your assistance in this 

matter. 
Sincerely, 

Elizabeth Dahl Coleman, Esq. 
 
CC: Erik Bodin, Division of COPN (erik.bodin@vdh.virginia.gov) 
       copn@vdh.virginia.gov 
       Scott Wagner, DC 

Elizabeth Dahl Coleman 
Principal 
EColeman@goodmanallen.com 

428 MCLAWS CIRCLE 
SUITE 200 
WILLIAMSBURG, VA 23185 

D 757.707.9198 
O 757.259.9200 
F 757.259.9201 
 


